# AHSGR CHAPTER ONE NEWS

incoln, Nebraska

March 1978

#### A MEETING FOR ALL MEMBERS APRIL 9, 1978

Spring is in full swing. The moderating weather should put all AHSGR members in the right mood to come out for our meeting on Sunday, April 9, at 2:00 PM at the American Forward Bldg., 745 D Street. Please circle this date on your calendar

An interesting program is planned and we hope for a good turnout. Mr. and Mrs. Norman Dudek of Bladen, NE will present a program on The First 'Kolbera' to America - 1876. Slides will be used to illustrate their presentation.

Refreshments, of course.

# MARCH 27-28-29, 1978 ARE NOODLE MAKING DAYS

We are asking for volunteers to elp make noodles for the Centennial Arts Festival to be held in April on the Centennial Mall. We will have a booth to sell our noodles, runza, and rye bread.

Call Marie Willis at 432-3747 or 435-5032 if you can help us.

#### GARAGE SALE IN MAY

You will be doing spring house cleaning soon. Please save your discard items for our garage sale. The exact place and time will be announced at our April meeting.

#### GENEALOGY WORKSHOPS A SUCCESS

Despite the bad weather we had a nice turnout at each of the genealogy workshops planned by Irwin Ulmer, our chapter genealogy committee chairman.

Following are dates-April 17th at 1:30 and April 20th at 7:30 PM-for the next genealogy work shop sessions. Please come and get your sheets and et started on your family history. This is the way to get listed in the AHSGR Surname Exchange.

## WE WILL SEE YOU ON APRIL 9

#### OUR FOUNDATION PROJECT

Books of tickets are available to sell for the Fund Raising Project for the AHSGR Foundation. Letters are coming from other Chapters requesting tickets. We hope to make a nice contribution to the Foundation and thereby set an example for other Chapters around the country. Let us know if you wish a book of tickets which are \$1.00 each. These are for a drawing for a beautiful applique quilt and several other nice prizes.

#### CONVENTION COMING UP FAST VOLUNTEERS NEEDED

Do you want to sing in the all member choir for a special program which is planned for Thursday evening at First Plymouth Church? The songs will be familiar ones, mostly hymns:

We need people to help at:
The Registration Desk
The Hospitality Table in the
Lobby

The Book Store

The Folk Festival booths on Friday P.M.

Also to:

Prepare convention packets. Help with decorations.

Please call Mary Froscheiser at 466-3716 by April 1. Besides giving a real service to your chapter, you'll have a good time doing these things.

### NEWS BRIEFS

\*\*Twenty nine people are going to the Schmeckfest at Freeman, SD on April 1-2, 1978.

\*\*Our Lincoln people who went to S.A. are anxious to tell about their experiences. They will speak to us at a later date.

\*\*1978 Dues are past due.

\*\*Our International President, Ruth Amen, has been very busy organizing chapters. She is just back from Chicago, where a new chapter was formed. She is now in Minneapolis, Minnesota, where another chapter is being organized.